South Shore I Annual Meeting 2010


SOUTH SHORE 1

SEPTMEBER 18, 2010

1. INTRODUCTION: 

The Annual Meeting of the South Shore I Condominium Association was called to order by Board President, Bill Messieri.  Six (6) units were represented in person and none (0) by proxy; therefore, a quorum was declared. Also present were Terry Jones and Lori Pare of Belle Terre Property Management.

Mr. Messieri welcomed everyone.



2. PROOF OF NOTICE
Mr. Messieri requested a motion from floor to waive the reading of proof of notice which is the meeting notice that you all received.  The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote of the members. 

3. MINUTES OF 2009 ANNUAL MEETING
Mr. Messieri requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes of 2009 Annual Meeting which was mailed to all owners.  A motion was made and seconded. The members unanimously voted to waive the reading the 2009 minutes. 

4. BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT
Mr. Messieri noted that the decisions that they needed to make today are staining, roofing, landscaping and propane.  There we no unexpected expenses.  Mr. Messieri also noted that Cal from Chippers will be here next week to work on the shoreline.  Also, Owners should note that Vermont Mutual is the current insurance company. 
5. TREASURER’S REPORT 

Mr. Springsteen reported the following:


It was reported that Cash on hand as of September 18, 2010 was $ 2961.00 with 0 delinquent owners.    
The Common Area Reserve balance is $ 52,847.00, the Operating Reserve balance is $ 8161.00 and the 
Staining Reserve balance is $3499.00.

Audit-Mr. Springsteen went over the Audited Financials in depth. He explained the Operating and Re-
staining Reserves noting that they stain all the units at once; he went over the actual expenses versus 
budgeted expenses, as well as previous year’s budget. He noted expenses are running higher now due to 
the fact that the buildings are getting older.  Mr. Springsteen suggested they keep the special assessment 
currently in place for another year. He has calculated the cost of roofs and decks by square footage and 
estimate the total replacement cost is $116,000. He also noted they are on the 3rd roof in 24 years; there 
have not been any leaks due to the fact that they install bithuthane under the shingles when replaced. 
To date, partial roofs have been done; Unit 6 will have both slopes done next year. The average 
roof life 
is 20 years and we are about ½ way through that life. He does not feel that they will be replacing any 
decks in the near future.


The total expenses last year were around $10,000. The important thing is to build up the replacement 
reserves to $75,000; which is why he feels that they will have to keep the special assessment going. Mr. 
Reed asked about the walkways, and Mr. Springsteen said that all the walkways have been replaced 
once. He also mentioned that the steps have had a runner put on the top to help with the safety in the 
winter.  Mr. Messieri also commented that they are trying to rebuild their reserves, they were very low 
previously. 

Mr. Springsteen noted that the deductible for the Association insurance is $5,000 and suggested 
owners speak with their insurance agents.

Mrs. Springsteen asked what the blanket amount of insurance was for each unit; Terry explained 
that they could look it up on the website as she did not know off hand.


Mrs. Springsteen commented that she would rather have the money in place versus having to come up 
with the money all at once. Mr. Springsteen noted that they will have to start replacing some of the 
siding in the future due rot. Mr. Messieri explained that some of the river rock has been replaced to help 
address the lower siding rot but they need to be more diligent regarding. Jane Ralph mentioned that they 
also had a problem with ants due to mulch and firewood. 

Mrs. Springsteen asked about the roofs on the lakeside, they have skylights and she feels that they 
should look at the skylights when they replace the roofs. Mrs. Reed noted that the roofer can replace the 
skylight when replacing the roof. It was confirmed that the skylights are original. 


Mr. Reed asked if the walkways could be less weedy; Mr. Messieri said they will look into taking care of 
the weeds.


Mrs. Springsteen noted that they should leave a run off down the hill by unit #6 so that they do not get 
ice in the winter, she also noted that they had a crown which helped with the runoff; she 
feels the 
walkway should be higher. 

Mr. Messieri requested a motion to designate the 2010 actual excess of revenues over expense if any, be 
applied against the subsequent tax year member assessments as provided by IRS Revenue Ruling              
70-604. If any excess, the Board will then determine whether to add the funds to the Common Area or 
Operating Reserves. The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote of the members.
6. OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS


Staining Schedule


Mr. Messieri noted that Staining was delayed from 2009 and they plan to stain all the Units in 2011. Mrs. Springsteen mentioned that the stain went to a redder color and asked if they are happy with the color of the condos now. Mrs. Reed likes the color now; Mr. Springsteen wants to get closer to the original color. Mrs. Springsteen mentioned that they are doing roofs at the same time; therefore, they should do the roofs first. 
Roof Inspection: 

They had an inspection conducted and have a list of units that need to be done. They have a 5 year plan for roof replacements which will cost $3900 to $4700 per slope. They have assurances that they will get more life out of the new roof slopes. 


Jane Ralph commented that Walt Mayo told her that the shingles do not do well with the sun. Terry explained that some of the other Associations are putting on cold roofs just an FYI. 


There was some confusion on the warranty and Terry confirmed she spoke with Mike Mayo of Weathercheck and he told her that they have a 20 year warranty. The new shingles have a 20 year warranty on both material and labor costs. Venting and replacement siding were also discussed.
Landscaping

· Jane would like a tree planted at the top of the bank and Cal of Chippers said that it should be done in the Spring. 
· Mr. Messieri asked if anyone had items to please let him know. 

· Mrs. Reed would like some of the trees trimmed around their unit--Cal said the best time to do trimming is August. 
· Mrs. Springsteen asked if they are going to trim the Evergreens; it was noted that the rock wall needs some extensive work; they want Belle Terre to really clean it out. 
· Jane Ralph asked if they can get rid of the pine tree in the parking lot, which would require ECC approval. 
· Mr. Brown asked about the shaping of the shrubs, Cal will be doing this next week. Mr. Messieri explained that the Shoreline Protection Act requires that they get approval prior to doing anything; Cal will do as much as he can. 
·  Jane Ralph would like Chippers to look at some of the bushes and see what they need. 
· Mrs. Springsteen said that she has 2 bushes that do not like the dry weather and maybe Chippers needs to check them out.  
· Mrs. Reed asked if they could see what kind of plantings they should be doing. Terry suggested an on-site meeting with Cal of Chippers. Mr. Messieri will check with Cal regarding;
Deck Extension


The board received a request from Will and Bev Reed to extend their deck. Mr. Messieri explained that the board does not have the authority to make that decision without an amendment change to the Declaration which requires a favorable vote of 75% of the membership.   After a lengthy discussion on the impact of deck expansions, Mr. Messieri asked for a non-binding straw vote to see if there was enough interest to pursue. The straw vote did not pass; therefore, for the time being it is a moot issue.
Propane


The Brown's requested permission to install propane at their unit. After a lengthy discussion, it was agreed that the tanks should be underground if possible. By way of a non binding straw vote, the consensus of the members was that all the owners should not have to share in the cost to provide tanks to other members.  [NOTE: this issue was later resolved to everyone’s satisfaction and underground tank was installed.]
7. ELECTION OF A DIRECTOR 

Mr. Messieri explained that Mr. Springsteen's term is up this year and he is not seeking another term.  Mr. Messieri inquired if one of the new owners would like to run and opened the floor to nominations. Mr. Brown was nominated and seconded.  Mr. Brown was elected to serve a 3 year term by a unanimous vote of the members 
 
8. ADJOURNMENT  
There being no other business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Pare, Recording Secretary
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